OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE- 29 June 2011
PROJECT- Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response required, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- On 29 June, Project Fisheries discovered fish above the Bradford Island (BI) and Washington Shore AWS picket leads.  There are estimated to be 50-100 observable sockeye and shad in the AWS channel at Bradford Island.  One sockeye was seen at Washington Shore.  Due to the numbers of fish at the BI AWS, Project Fisheries will reduce ladder flow and move fish out of the AWS channel on 30 June.

Type of outage required- The BI exit and FV3-9 AWS valve will be throttled and closed, respectively, to allow fish to move down the ladder and to allow biologists access to the AWS channel for the purposes of pushing fish downstream of the picket leads.
During winter maintenance the Washington Shore picket leads were raised 1” to facilitate lamprey passage.  The leads at Bradford Island were raised in May.  The structural crew removed the spacer on the picket leads on 29 June, as there are no other known gaps that would allow fish access to the AWS channels.

Impact on facility operation- The BI fishway will be at reduced flow.  Only the exit section will be impacted.  Fish may still enter the fishway and hold in the junction pool until the exit section returns to FPP criteria.
Length of time for repairs- The fish salvage operation is scheduled to begin at 0630 on 30 June.  Project Fisheries anticipates having the AWS channel free of fish before lunch.
Expected impacts on fish passage- There will be no adult fish passage at the BI fishway from about 0630 until the fish salvage operation is complete.  Fish passage numbers are not available on the website.
Returning the picket leads to the fully lowered position will remove the 1” space for lamprey passage.  At Bradford Island, lamprey are able to move through the picket leads, however, not having the 1” gap along the bottom may delay their passage through the picket leads.

Comments from agencies-
Final results- This action has been determined to be the most prudent given the numbers of fish and the time of year.  The Project will move forward with salvage activities as detailed above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist
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Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil
